
Minutes of TRACKS General Meeting 4/8/23 
at Darbi’s in Pinetop 

 
1. Meeting called to order by Lynn Krigbaum at 8:02 AM. 
2. Guests and New Members: Raylene and Paul Pavlicek, Will Prestley and Tom Brown. There 

were 22 members present. Will gave a brief “Bio” and spoke of other trails near Tubac. Tom 
also gave a brief “Bio”. Jerry Good was introduced as the Trail crew Boss. Crew will meet at 
Arby’s in Show Low Monday 4/10 at 7:45 AM. Plan to leave at 8 AM. 

3. Previous minutes were reviewed. Motion to approve by Jerry and second by Jim Snitzer. All in 
favor. Minutes approved. 

4. Announcements:  
a) Ramp gates to be installed, beginning on April 17th. The first 12 have already been paid for. 

There remain 31 more gates to be installed over the summer and payments will be made 
over that time. 

b) Leave No Trace – Lynn spoke of the first meeting back in March and has several volunteers 
lined up. Another meeting is coming up to finalize the event, which is June 2, 3, and 4 and 
coincides with National Trails Day on the 3rd. TRACKS has been highlighted for the Leave 
No Trace. LNT personnel will co-ordinate events. TRACKS General meeting will be held at 
the Nature Center along with a potluck on June 3rd at 4 PM. 

c) Jim Snitzer reminded members of today’s hummingbird program at the Nature Center at 6 
PM. Non-members of N.C. to pay $10. 

d) Lynn also announced Ron Miller’s nomination to be the recipient as Award for Forester of 
2022 by AZ Dept. of Forestry and Fire Management. Ron will travel to Phoenix April 21st to 
receive the award. 

e) Arlene Nelson displayed hats and shirts for sale with TRACKS logo on them. She only has 
a few left. 

f) Lynn displayed Big Springs maps and the old TRACKS trail system maps and the new 
motorized/non-motorized maps and passed them among the members. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 AM. Several members cross-country skied after the meeting. 

Next General meeting on 5/13 at Darbi’s in Pinetop. 
Submitted by Kay Alderton, Secretary/Board member 


